
Frontline Notice: 230803-01 
 
Topic: Processing Legacy Evals Prior to vPC Sunset  
 
Applicable to: Air National Guard and Air Force Reserve Airmen 
 
BLUF: Legacy evals must be “work in progress” by 15 November 2023.  
 
Due to cybersecurity risks, vPC’s lifespan cannot be extended. Additionally, legacy evaluations 
cannot be processed in myEval. As such, all legacy evaluations must be in a “work in progress” 
status in vPC no later than 15 November 2023. 
 
ARPC will not accept any legacy evaluations after 15 November 2023. Any missing legacy 
evaluations will require a gap report (AF Form 77) after this date. MPFs will need to submit gap 
reports to ARPC via Ask a Question within myFSS. 
 
 
 
 


